Rochdale

Provision of Recreational Open Space in New Housing SPD

General

On community facilities and open space (and planning obligations generally) these must be sought in accordance with Government policy guidance in Circular 5/2005 until such a time as that guidance is superseded by any replacement taxation mechanism. That means developers should only be expected to provide for those facilities which are made necessary by the development proposed and not simply in order to make up for existing deficiencies in provision or provide benefits for the community at large.  Overall the HBF is supportive of the drive towards incorporating additional green space within new communities. However, it should be acknowledged that this will have a knock on effect on housing density and the need for additional land to be allocated for new development. 

Chapter 4: Contributions to Off- Site Provision

The HBF objects to the suggested Planning Obligation requirement for the provision of site management costs. Paragraph B19 of Circular 5/05 states that “as a general rule, however, where an asset is intended for wider public use, the costs of subsequent maintenance and other recurrent expenditure associated with the developer’s contribution should normally be borne by the body or authority in which the asset is to be vested. Where contributions to the initial support (“pump priming”) of new facilities are necessary, these should reflect the time lag between the provision of the new facility and its inclusion in public sector funding streams, or its ability to recover its own costs in the case of privately-run bus services, for example. Pump priming maintenance payments should be time-limited and not be required in perpetuity in planning obligations.”

Chapter 4. Contributions to Off Site Provision

Procedures for payment

In terms of the legal costs for preparing Section 106 Agreements, the HBF objects to these recovery costs.  The Council charges a planning application fee for the determination of planning applications which is monitored and managed by Government to ensure the fee accurately reflect the cost incurred by Local Authorities in the determination of planning applications.  It is the Council, which is imposing these Section 106 requirements, and it should bear costs of entering into such an agreement. Furthermore, the HBF believes that it is unfair to expect developers to pay Section 106 contributions on commencement of development, as they are yet to receive receipt for the development. 

